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Wayne Gold

From: Brendan.Mitchell <Brendan.Mitchell@davidlloyd.co.uk>
Sent: 14 May 2021 12:16
To: Wayne Gold
Subject: DLL Woking.

Hi Wayne 
 
I’ve been keeping one eye on proceedings at the appeal and managed to watch you giving evidence yesterday. 
 
I was surprised by the questions put to you by the council’s QC as regards David Lloyd Leisure’s commitment to this 
project, as I thought our commitment to the planning application was clear from my letter to you dated 12th April 
2021. 
 
To confirm and highlight the basis of our commercial and legal agreement as drafted; in the event of a successful 
appeal it is the intention of David Lloyd Leisure to build and fitout the proposed club in accordance with the 
submitted plans and to a premium standard commensurate with a new-build David Lloyd Club.  We will then 
operate this club in a manner familiar to existing members of our current club, offering a variety of membership 
prices and packages – many of which are below the £125 quoted during the appeal.  
 
I am surprised that the council’s QC chose – at a planning appeal - to focus on what are commercial rather than 
planning considerations.   
 
All the best with the remainder of the appeal – and please feel free to share this note with the Inspector. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Brendan 
 
Brendan Mitchell 
Group Acquisitions Manager | David Lloyd Leisure Ltd 
Brendan.mitchell@davidlloyd.co.uk 
Tel: 07799 881273 | 07824 608767 
  

 
 


